## PETERBOROUGH DISTRIBUTION INC.



1867 Ashburnham Drive, PO Box 4125, Station Main Peterborough ON K9J 6Z5

## RECEIVED

OCT 0 9 2009

October 1, 2009

ONTARIO ENERGY BD

File: Energy Issues Relating to Low-Income Consumers (EB-2008-0150)

Kirsten Walli Board Seofetary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Kirsten:

## PDI / FUSE Fund 2009/ 2010

I am writing this letter to inform you PDI intends to continue with the FUSE program for 2009/ 2010 season due to the delay in the implementation of the LEAP program. The FUSE fund is a year round program and therefore, there may be some overlap when the LEAP fund is activated. I don't foresee this being an issue as a participant in the LEAP financial group, it was clear that over funding of any Low Income energy fund has never been or will never be an issue...

In the LEAP meetings, LDC's who had existing programs were asked if they would continue with their existing programs for the 2009/ 2010 season. There was also discussion that LDC's may be able to track funds allocated to these programs for 2009/ 2010 in a variance account for potential future recovery under the LEAP process. Has there been any further discussion or decisions made regarding this issue?

Should you have any further questions, please contact me directly.

Yours very truly,

David Whitehouse
Manager Customer Service
Telephone (705) 748-9301 ext 1222
Fax 705-748-6761
e-mail dwhitehouse@peterboroughutilities.ca
cc John Stephenson, CFO, VP Corporate Services

OEB BOARD SECRETARY

File No: SubFile: 19

Panel
Licensing Alson C

Other Tarks P.

2